Memorandum

To: Mayor & Members of Council 2 August B_USINESS AFTER HOURS
From:  Jon Bisher/rd will be held at the
Subject: General Information Mark your Golf Course Clubhouse on Thursday,

®Date:  July 19, 2013 0 August 15t from 5-7 pm

1. CALENDAR
2. CANCELLATION — Finance & Budget Committee

3. CANCELLATION — Safety & Human Resources Committee

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

1. 1 will be on vacation July 24™ thru the 28" and will appoint Chad as the Acting CM while I
am out.

2. Information included in today’s packet at Greg Heath’s request:
a. HB 5 — two (2) separate articles
b. TMACOG survey
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Memorandum

To: Finance & Budget Committee, Council, Mayor, City Manager, City Law
Director, City Finance Director, Department Supervisors, Media

From: Gregory J. Heath, Clerk of Council/Finance Director

Date: 7/18/2013

Re: Finance & Budget Committee Meeting Cancellation

The Finance & Budget Committee meeting, regularly scheduled for Monday,

July 22, 2013 has been CANCELED due to lack of agenda items.



Memorandum

To:  Safety and Human Resources Committee, Township Trustees, Council,
Mayor, City Manager, City Law Director, City Finance Director, Department
Supervisors

From: Gregory J. Heath, Finance Director/Clerk of Council

Date: 7/18/2013

Re: Safety and Human Resources Committee Meeting Cancellation

The Safety and Human Resources Committee meeting scheduled for Monday,

July 22, 2013, has been CANCELED due to lack of agenda items.
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Fw[2]: An Update about HB 5

From: ,/'Gregory J Heath" <gheath@napoleonohio.com> 07/16/13 03:48 PM
To: / "Roxanne Dietrich" <rdietrich@napoleonohio.com>
"Shannon Fielder" <sfielder@napoleonohio.com>, "Chris Peddicord" <cpeddicord@napoleonohio.com>

----- Original Message-----

From: "Ohio Municpal Advocates" <michael.bowen@lakewoodoh.net>
To: info@napoleonohio.com

Date: 07/16/13 14:36

Subject: An Update about HB 5

D H I D U N I I E D Sponsored by Ohio Municipal Advo

Dear HB 5 Opposition,

As many of you know, the sponsors of House Bill 5 have written their own substitute bill. While the substitute bill is bein
attempt at compromise, there are several aspects of the substitute that we still find to be disastrous if implemented. We cu1
2 substitute bills that have been drafted: one by cities all across the state of Ohio with tremendous effort and support from
Municipal League and one bill that has been drafted by the co-sponsors of the original bill.

In response to the sponsors' substitute bill, a "traffic light" analysis has been drafted and released. This analysis not only t
presented (those with which we agree, those with which we disagree, and those that could use some clarification), but also
item in the substitute bill with its correlative in the original House Bill 5.

To view the substitute bill "traffic light" analysis, please click here.

Thank you for your time and, as always, thank you for your support.

Best Wishes,
Ohio Municipal Advocates

Forward this email
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Fw: Fwd: HB5 Update

From: ——> "Gregory ] Heath" <gheath@napoleonohio.com> 07/19/13 08:30 AM
: "Roxanne Dietrich" <rdietrich@napoleonohio.com>
Attachments: HB5Traffic Light Analysis Sponsors' Proposed July2013.pdf (101.8 kB); COLUMBUS DISPATCH EDITORIAL.docx
(16.7 kB);

For Council Packets.

From: "Michelle Jordan" <datataxgroup@gmail.com>
To: undisclosed-recipients:

Date: 07/18/2013 03:03 PM

Subject: Fwd: HB5 Update

Dear DATA members:

Please see this very important update regarding HB 5 from Kent Scarrett of the Ohio Municipal League.
Please share with everyone in your administration.

Thank you!

Michelle

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Kent Scarrett <kscarrett@omlohio.org>

Date: Thu, Jul 18, 2013 at 1:57 PM

Subject: HB5 Update

To: datataxgroup@gmail.com, timothy.cosgrove@squiresanders.com, ttimberman@ci.athens.oh.us,
bmeaker@city.cleveland.oh.us, bjobes@newarkohio.net, bejoy.john@daytonohio.gov, diudd@mariemont.org,
dsutherland@cityofbayvillage.com, athomas@ci.findlay.oh.us, akuhn@whitehouseoh.gov, fgibson@dublin.oh.us,
chris.fast@cityhall.lima.oh.us, clarence.coleman@toledo.oh.gov, rzimmerman@beneschlaw.com, ariel.walker@cityofdayton.org,
KFRobison@columbus.gov, MJFrank@columbus.gov, teresa.gilligan@cincinnati-oh.gov, tim.riordan@daytonohio.gov,
mayor@heathohio.gov, zschiller@policymattersohio.org, penny@pennytipps.com, rayish@thesuccessgroup.com,

glover @focusedcapitolsolutions.com, mfunk@cityofsharonville.com, munitaxoh@yahoo.com, dsmith@ritaochio.com,
Igischel@ritaochio.com, apreiksa@akronohio.gov, jbenedict@govstrategies.com, cgerhardt@govstrategies.com,
firstsuburbs@ameritech.net, dennis bernaciak@ameritech.net, stugend@keglerbrown.com, LPierre-Louis@keglerbrown.com,
RSWright@bgohio.org, patricia.chittock@Ilakewoodoh.net, mayors@apk.net, heine@ci.hamilton.oh.us, jweithofer@mvcc.net,
alkie44@yahoo.com, SOwens@Inegroup.com, esynk@Inegroup.com, stanumpleby@hotmail.com,
Robert.Baker@shakeronline.com, pbusam@mariemont.org, djudd12@fuse.net, agreenleaf@city.cleveland.oh.us,
JKuzma@clvhts.com, Earl.Leiken@shakeronline.com, wduncan@thorncpa.com, Terschulte@yahoo.com, Susan Cave
<Scave@omlohio.org>, rflickinger@cityofbarberton.com, mayor@cityofbryan.com, slove1963@yahoo.com,
attymfortunato@sbcglobal.net, healy@cantonohio.gov, oville@frontier.com, vmccall@city.cleveland.oh.us,
prtyson@columbus.gov, Tim.Riordan@daytonohio.gov, czmarilee@aol.com, stiney.vonderhaar@evendaleohio.org,
MayorKeckler@yahoo.com, kiptonvillage@ncw.com, mayor@ci.lancaster.oh.us, mayor@cityhall.lima.oh.us, joyce-jim@msn.com,
deades@rrohio.com, clerkofcouncil@cambridgeoh.org, mayorschertzer@marionohio.org, roberttribby@mayfieldheights.org,
ghunter@hunterlawoffices.us, mepayton@hotmail.com, dgillock@nridgeville.org, Mayor@orrville.com,
mayorsoffice@cityofparma-oh.gov, mayor@seuclid.com, jbodenmiller @ci.springfield.oh.us, stcmayor@stclairsville.com,
grepella@cityofsteubenville.us, patrick.titterington@troyohio.gov, btownsend@westcarrollton.org, mhall@groveport.org

Good Afternoon All:

Attached is the latest version of the "Traffic Light" analysis for HB5. We are very appreciative of the
Cuyahoga Co./ NE Mayors and Managers along with RITA and CCA for their work to keep the analysis
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updated and reflective of the current status of the issue positions in HB5.

As many of you are aware, meetings have taken place over the last couple weeks with Chairman Beck,
to continue to look for areas of compromise and common ground with treatments proposed in HB5.
Last Wednesday, at the behest of Rep. Beck, there was a "small group” meeting with the Chairman,
Rep. J. Adams (R-Celina), representatives from CCA, RITA, Columbus and an individual that is a
representative of more than one coalition member, who has identifying areas of the proposed substitute
language that may contain unintended consequences. The meeting was the first of what Chairman Beck
hopes are subsequent small group meetings to try and resolve treatments in the analysis that are
currently in the "yellow" categories and how we can get those to "green" and to continue to talk about
the areas that we oppose, and how or if those objections can be resolved. Chairman Beck continues to
share with the attendees that we may not come to an agreement on the contentious issues and that it
will be his call on how they are resolved in the legislation he is working to craft for his committee's
consideration and ultimately the rest of the General Assembly.

Yesterday, myself, Chairman Beck, Tom Zaino, Rep. Tom Letson (D-Warren) and a representative from
Speaker Batchelder's office met to continue our conversation from the previous two meetings we have
had. I think the message was well delivered that the Coalition is highly frustrated and disappointed in
the process so far in getting HB5 through the House committee process and that there is a significant
unwillingness of business representatives to participate in the four Interested Party (which are also
being referred to as statewide committee hearings) meetings that the Chairman remains committed to
holding throughout the state sometime in August. Chairman Beck continues to reiterate to those
opposing his process that there remain significant flaws in the drafting of HB5 as it currently is and that
the bill just isn't ready for "primetime" yet and that this level of work is necessary to have a product that
will achieve what the business community is seeking in greater simplicity and uniformity in the MIT
while insuring municipalities don't needless suffer financially or administratively. Chairman Beck is
working tirelessly to have a bill ready for the statewide hearings that will also be the language that the
full Ways and Means committee will be considering as the substitute language when they return
sometime in September. As a side note, the House is scheduled to hold Session in September on a "as
needed" basis but we expect committees will meet with or without any dedicated Session dates for the

month. Chairman Beck has asked that the three of us meet again on the 31t to continue our discussion
and the illustration of examples on how HB5 is proposing changes to pass through entities (PTE's),
NOL's, S-corps, why these changes are being proposed and how they will effect each other, taxpayers
and municipalities.

Also attached to this update is an editorial from the Columbus Dispatch regarding Columbus'
achievement of setting a record for the most jobs created and the national destinction this type of
economic development success has brought to central and all of Ohio. It goes without saying that it
seems contrary to the information being promoted by the supports of HB5 that the local tax climate,
especially the treatments employed by the capital city such as not offering a NOL carry forward, 12 day
occasional entrant standards, application of the "throwback" treatment and so on, is a "jobs killer" and
that without the changes proposed in HB5 that Ohio cannot compete with other states in attracting and
retaining jobs.

It is extremely important that everyone concerned about the effects HB5 would have on their local
budgets or abilities to have local administrative control of their tax operations to continue to contact
your state Reps and Senators, especially now that they are all back in their districts for the summer
break, and tell them that more uniformity is good for everyone but the reform items in the bill as
currently proposed go too far and will hurt the taxpayers and businesses that you serve. Supporters of
HB5 are more motivated than ever to get the bill "fast tracked" and through the legislative process as
soon as possible without the detailed vetting that is necessary for such a major and consequential



legislative proposal. Your legislative representatives need to hear from you now more than ever and if
you have already contacted them previously, all the better; you have a line of communication
established and your perspectives need to be shared with those that represent and work for you.

Look for the next update the first part of August as things will continue to shift and sway around Capital
Square on this issue.

Have a great day!
Kent

Kent M. Scarrett
Director of Communications/Lobbyist

T Ohio Municipal League
? Char Cittes and Villages & Bringing Offo o Life

175 S. Third Street, Suite #510
Columbus, Ohio 43215
(800)561-3597 toll free
(614)221-4349 office
(614)204-0287 cell

kscarrett@omlohio.org

Both Kent M. Scarrett and the Ohio Municipal League intend that this message be used exclusively by the addressee(s). This
message may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Unauthorized
disclosure or use of this information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please permanently
dispose of the original message immediately and notify the Ohio Municipal League at (614)221-4349. Thank you.

Michelle Jordan
DATA
Dayton Area Tax Administrators

Tax Manager, Dayton Branch Office
Central Collection Agency

371 W Second St, Suite 110
Dayton OH 45402

937.227.1359 Office

216.857.7382 Cell
www.ccatax.ci.cleveland.oh.us




Fw: TMACOG Requests Member Help

"Gregory J Heath" <gheath@napoleonohio.com> 07/19/13 11:40 AM
"Dr. Jon A. Bisher" <jbisher@napoleonohio.com>, "Roxanne Dietrich" <rdietrich@napoleonohio.com>
ents: 2013 Survey for Caucus Topics.doc (91 kB);

From:
To:

For Council Packet.

From: "Anthony Reams" <President@tmacog.org>
Date: 07/19/2013 11:35 AM
Subject: TMACOG Requests Member Help

TMACOG Member:

TMACOG needs your help to establish agency priorities and set direction for member services. We ask for your
thoughtful input as we plan how to best serve your needs. Please see the 3-question survey attached and
describe your specific challenges and opportunities.

We will use your replies at the summer caucus session and forum with state lawmakers, Monday, August 12.
Your contribution will also shape the efforts of councils and committees that do the daily work of transportation
planning, environmental planning, and data analysis that your community needs. We ask that you return the
completed questionnaire via fax to 419-241-9116 or e-mail to TMACOG Executive Secretary Jennifer Allen,
allen@tmacog.org.

The summer caucuses and a forum with state lawmakers is Monday, August 12 from 8 a.m. to noon at the Owens
Community College Audio/Visual Classroom Center in Perrysburg. An e-mail invite containing details about the
program was sent to you recently. If you have not yet registered, please contact Jennifer Allen at 419.241.9155,
ext. 107 by Monday, August 5. There is no cost to attend but RSVPs are required for seating accommodations.
Thank you in advance for your survey reply. | look forward to seeing you on August 12.

Sincerely,

Anthony L. Reams
President

TMACOG

PH 419-241-9155 ext. 179
FAX 419-241-9116
www.tmacog.org

TMACOG
A forum for regional cooperation since 1968

o
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TMACOG Member Services
Request for Member Input

TMACOG will be hosting summer caucuses and a forum with state lawmakers on Monday,
August 12 from 8 a.m. to noon at the Owens Community College Audio/Visual Classroom Center
in Perrysburg. An email invite containing details about the August 12 program was sent to you
recently.

1. I represent a: (choose one)

City

County

Village

Township

Special district or authority

School district, college, or university
Non-governmental member of TMACOG

I

2. Do you plan to attend your caucus meeting on August 12?

[] Yes [ ] No

3. Please list up to three challenges and opportunities that are major issues for your
community and which you want to see addressed. (Topics discussed at previous
caucuses have included topics such as: state budget cuts / loss of revenue, regional
collaboration/shared services, safety services provision (police and fire), public awareness
of school issues (non-tax), economic development) Please reply regardless of whether or
not you are able to attend on August 12.

Name (Optional):

Organization (Optional):

Phone Number (Optional):

If you plan to attend the summer caucuses and forum but have not registered, please

contact Jennifer Allen via email at 419.241.9155, ext. 107 by Monday, August 5. There is
no cost to attend but RSVPs are required.

Thank you for your comments.
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